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                                  Date: 03/04/2018 

 

               MEMORANDUM 

 
 
To: Chair and Directors, Committee of the Whole 

And To: John MacLean, Chief Administrative Officer 

From: Tera Grady, Supervisor of Solid Waste Management 

Date of Meeting: Committee of the Whole_Apr12_2018 

File: 5360-01 

Subject:  Solid Waste Function Review 

 

Item for Discussion:  
South Cariboo Solid Waste Function  

 

Background:  
There are currently three solid waste functions, Rural Refuse (RR), South Cariboo Solid Waste 

(SCSW) and the Solid Waste Management Plan. The SCSW function budget includes the South 

Cariboo Landfill in 100 Mile House, and the Lac La Hache, Forest Grove, and Lone Butte transfer 

stations. All other refuse sites are managed by the RR function.  

The 2018 Business Plans for both RR and SCSW identified a Goal, which is to investigate 

incorporating all South Cariboo refuse sites into one service, i.e., to evaluate the boundaries of the 

two operational functions, RR and SCSW, to determine if the SCSW function service area boundary 

should expand to include the Interlakes and Watch Lake landfill sites and the associated taxable 

parcels.  

In order to determine the actual effect a boundary change would have on the requisition for RR and 

SCSW functions a number of steps would be required, as listed below:  

1) The proposed new SCSW service area would need to be created by GIS staff;  

2) A tally of property assessments within the new increased SCSW proposed service area and 

the reduced RR boundaries would need to be generated;  

3) The costs associated with the Interlakes and Watch Lake landfill sites would need to be 

incorporated into the existing SCSW budget, and removed from the RR budget;  

4) The costs associated with salaries, administration and overhead would need to be 

reallocated to reflect the transfer of the two landfills from RR to SCSW; and,  

5) New requisition amounts would need to be calculated using the data generated from steps 

one through three above.  

Before completing the above steps Staff have reviewed the last five years of solid waste 

requisitions for SCSW and RR functions, as the only reason to have separate functions for the 
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same service is if there is a significant difference in taxation to the function areas. A summary 

is presented below.    

 

Due to the small number of properties contributing to the SCSW function, the requisition for this area 

fluctuates more than RR, but the difference in the five-year average for both functions is $1.30 per 

$100,000 of assessment.  

The five-year average for RR was $54.48 and SCSW was $55.78. If the functions were to be combined, 

the five-year average would have been $54.78, which would equate to a $0.30 increase to RR requisition 

and a $1.00 decrease for SCSW.  

There are three options going forward: 

1)  Leave the functions as they are,  

2)  Complete the steps to determine the impact a new SCSW boundary would have; or, 

3)  Dissolve the SCSW function and incorporate this service area into the RR function 

 

Attachments:  
None. 

 

 


